
 

 

 

June 5, 2020 

Since May 16, we have had a total of 28 residents that have tested positive for COVID-19.  Fifteen 

remain in-house, one discharged, seven deaths and one hospitalized. It is good to say we now have four 

residents that have recovered.  A total of six staff members have previously tested positive and three of 

those have been cleared by Public Health to return to duty. 

There is an ample amount Personal Protective equipment available for our staff. We do not currently 

have a timeframe in which visitors will be able to enter the building however, CMS and the Iowa 

Department of Public Health are beginning to give us some direction on this.    

We continue to be in contact with various health agencies with updates of our current status and 

appreciate their direction and support. We also wish to our staff, the Resident’s families, and the 

community for their ongoing support. 

Sincerely,  

Ron Stursma, Administrator   
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